
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Meeting Highlights 

June 26, 2023 
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Council Meeting held on June 26, 
2023: 

• Council approved the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting on June 12, 2023. 
• A public meeting was held regarding the Community Improvement Plan. 
• Council received a delegation from Regional Tourism Organization Stakeholder 

Relations Manager, Kim Clarke, regarding Environics Data Presentation on 
Tourism. 

• Council received a delegation from Shift Solar Inc. regarding a request for 
Municipal Support for a 20MW solar + storage system at the intersection of 
Highway 6 and Little Pike Bay Road. 

o A report will be brought to Council by the Chief Administrative Officer with 
more information on the proposed project prior to Council supporting the 
request. 

• Council received a report from the Committee and Licensing Coordinator 
regarding a by-law for the amendments to the Short-term Accommodation By-law 
previously approved by Council. 

• Council received a report from the Public Works Manager regarding the 2022 
Structure Inspection Report. 

• Council authorized staff to proceed with the purchase of a 2024 Freightliner 
FL114SD for $380,375, plus HST. 

• Council received a report from the Public Works Manager regarding the Hayes 
Drive Storm Sewer. 

• Council approved a Trailer Agreement for 29 Walter Charman Drive. 
• Council approved a No Demand for Services Site Plan Control Agreement for 12 

Green Cedar Drive. 
• Council approved the removal of the Holding “H” Zone for 12 Green Cedar Drive. 
• Council accepted the proposal from ABC Recreation Ltd. for the design, supply, 

and installation of new playground and swings equipment at the Tobermory 
School Bell Park and Lion’s Head Beach Park in the amount of $138,947.73 + 
HST. 



• Council received a report from the Municipal Law Enforcement Officer regarding 
2023 Bylaw Enforcement Officer Appointments. 

• Council directed staff to submit “no comments” to the Niagara Escarpment 
Commission (NEC) regarding the Development Permit application for the 
property known as Part Lot 13, Concession 12 EBR, Municipality of Northern 
Bruce Peninsula (Eastnor), County of Bruce. 

• Council authorized the Mayor and Clerk to execute an amendment to the 
Agreement for Integrity Commissioner Services between the Municipality of 
Northern Bruce Peninsula and Aird and Berlis LLP, contract to continue to 
December 31, 2026. 

• Council deferred a report from the Clerk regarding the Municipal Accommodation 
Tax- Clarification for Enforcement Date of By-law 2023-51. 

• Council approved the Council Meeting Schedule for 2024. 
• Council received a report from the Clerk regarding Fees and Charges By-law No. 

2023-59 – Proposed Amendments and/or Additions.  
o A Public Meeting will be held on Monday, July 10, 2023, at 1:00 p.m. at 

the Municipal Office (56 Lindsay Road 5) and online via Zoom. 
• Councillor Golden inquired pertaining to the responsibility of Bruce County to 

maintain the fixtures within the Tobermory Ambulance Base. She further stated 
that replacing the toilets to ensure that the current models do not run constantly 
throughout the day would assist in the water issues currently facing the 
surrounding facilities, including the Tobermory Ambulance Base. 

o Mayor McIver noted that staff will investigate this inquiry. 
• Council received several items of correspondence as information. 
• Council supported a resolution from The Women of Ontario Say No regarding 

legislative amendments to improve Municipal Codes of Conduct and 
Enforcement. 

• Council supported a resolution from the Municipality of West Grey regarding Bell-
Hydro Infrastructure. 

• Council supported the Pike Bay Community Association’s application for a capital 
grant from the Community Foundation Grey-Bruce. 

• Council approved four by-laws: A by-law to restrict the weight of vehicles passing 
over Municipal Bridges, a By-law to adopt an Asset Retirement Obligations 
Policy, a By-law to lift the Holding “H” Zone for 12 Green Cedar Drive, and a 
Confirmatory By-law 

• Following Closed Session, Mayor McIver advised that Council approved the 
previous minutes of May 23, 2023, the CAO presented an on an overview and a 
personnel matter and Council provided direction to the CAO. 

Council Meeting Highlights are provided in this format for convenience only and are not 
approved Council Meeting Minutes. For a more detailed description of the meeting, 
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